NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, April 6, 2017
Southington, ALTA
Present: Rob Melillo (presiding), Bill Scalise, Corinne Byrne, Carol Wilkas, Steve Craig, Monica Brase, Mark Hill and Margaret Mayr, Wayne Theriault
1. Treasurer’s Report:  There is $705.84 in the checking account. Current paid membership includes:  Windsor, Farmington, Killingly, Newtown, Bethel, Wallingford, West Hartford, Southington, and Waterbury – Enlightenment. There are still some outstanding payments from the November PD day.
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted, as well the PD Day Survey results. 
3. STARS:  The March meeting was very productive. The Theme is Your Life Is Your Message To The World – Make It Inspirational. The Ice Breakers worked well and the programs interacted very well. Mark has confirmed the date for the conference, May 19, Friday at Lincoln College of New England in Southington. Carol will order t-shirts for the STARS for conference day. Mark is still looking into water bottles with the name of the conference and date. The next meeting will be April 28, Friday, at ALTA in Southington 9:30 to 11:30. The Job assignments for the day of the conference need to be filled as well as the last minute details. Carol will again order Subway Lunches so we need a count at the beginning of that week. Bill also mentioned that if you want to receive certificates on the day of the conference you must have you registrations in by May 1 otherwise you can get your certificates at the June CAASP Meeting. We have 3 Judges from Bill, Corinne and Lincoln and 2 Judges from Mark. If anyone knows of other potential judges please let us know.  Lisa Olsen form Southington will be working on the brochure. STARS Legislative Day is still a work in progress. Rob will speak with Leon about a connection to the Caucus people and Monica will contact the Office of Child Advocacy. Potential dates are May 4 and May 11. It is recommended that individual programs make their own arrangements for a tour on the day of the legislative session. We will have a conference room to meet in and a place to meet you local representatives.
4. SDE Alternative Schools Committee Next Steps:  The ASC met on February 21, 2017 in Middletown. This meeting was to finalize guidelines on suspensions and expulsions. The major concerns about the guidelines were to keep them separate from the guidelines for alternative programs. It appears that they will be contained in the same document but as a separate section. Again, the main purpose of these meetings was to address issues brought to the legislature about a lack of educational programing for expelled students through current practices.
5. Potential Alternative Ed Workshop:  Rob mentioned the possibility of hosting a workshop as part of a September meeting that would feature a speaker and information about a specific topic. Bill suggested a workshop on Google Sites and Goggle Classroom that more programs seem to be using and suggested Mike Vose as presenter. Mark will check on a larger site possibly the Southington Elks. Corinne suggested multiple levels for the workshop to accommodate beginners and advanced users. Rob would like to see this as a workshop/social that could lead to preparations for the November Professional Development Day.
6. Killingly Above and beyond:  Steve mentioned a program they are using at Killingly ALPS to award students for doing well and paying it forward.
7. Upcoming Meetings: The next meeting will be May 11, 2017 at Lincoln College of New England in Southington. If you are interested in hosting a CAASP meeting next year please let us know. Rob would like to continue to get more people involved at the monthly meetings and grow our membership. Our last meeting of the year will be June 1 location TBA for the year-end wrap-up.
8. Southington Program:  Mark mentioned that ALTA would be changing its name. Something that would include “a satellite of Southington High School” to dispel any confusion about whether on not the program is part of the Southington public schools.
